
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Beacon 
Academic Year 2020/21               Issue No: 06                       Date 23rd October 2020  

Hello from Mr West 
According to Google, I have spent September and October in two places, one is my home, the other is Montpelier - which I 
know is most definitely a reflection of the times, but is also a reminder of how much COVID-19 has impacted on our everyday 
lives.  Whilst I do love the job that I do I am very much looking forward to spending the next nine days in one place, spending 
time with my family making memories. With our ability to go on adventures limited, one such way we can is through story. 
This can take many forms; role play, films, songs, books. You will have heard our message that reading is the key to success 
in learning. I know that you know this but it’s always helpful to remind ourselves of the importance of it. 

 

When just a few months old, a child can look at pictures, listen to voices, and point to things in the pages of a book. They 
learn to love the sound of language before they even notice the existence of printed words on a page. Reading books aloud 
stimulates their imagination and expands their understanding of the world. It helps them develop language and listening 
skills and prepares them to understand the written word. By reading stories that are on their interest level, but beyond their 
reading level, you can stretch their understanding and motivate them to improve their skills.  

 

Whilst we will do all that we can to teach them this crucial skill in school, continuous exposure to books at home makes all 
the difference. It’s one of the biggest boosts you can give your child academically. So please join with us in continuing to 
encourage a love of reading at Montpelier.  

 

Have a great half term, I know I will. 

School Term Dates for 2020/2021 
(In light of the current situation dates might be subject to change) 

Mon 26th Oct - Non-Pupil Day 

Tues 27th – Fri 30th Oct - Half term 

Mon 2nd Nov – KS2 individual photos (Yr3 to Yr6 Inc.) – no family groups at this time 

Fri 27th Nov - Non-Pupil Day 

Fri 18th Dec – last day of term 

Mon 21st Dec – Thurs 31st Dec – Christmas Holidays 

Fri 1st Jan 2020 – Bank holiday 

Mon 4th Jan – Non-pupil day 

Mon 15 – Fri 19th Feb Inc. – Half term 

Fri 2nd Apr – Bank holiday 

Mon 5th Apr – Bank holiday 

Tues 6th – Fri 16th Apr – Easter holidays 

Mon 3rd May – Bank holiday 

Fri 31st May – Bank holiday 

Tues 1st – Fri 4th June Inc. – Half term 

Fri 25th June – non-pupil day 

Fri 23rd July – Last day of term (1:30pm finish for Year 6 / 2:15pm finish for Foundation through to Year 5) 

Mon 26th July – start of the summer holidays 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book of the week 

 

Music News 

Last remaining spaces available for group instrumental lessons - £40 for 5 lessons: 

Check out the videos of our pupils and tutors on the school Facebook page! So impressive! 

 

Availability: 

Drums: 1 space for Y4, 2 spaces for Y5 and 2 spaces for Y6 

Piano: 2 spaces for Y5, 1 space for Y3 

Keyboard: 1 space for Y4 

Ukulele: 2 spaces for Y4 

Violin 2 Spaces for Y4, 2 spaces for Y5 

 

Individual lessons are available for Y3-Y6 £58.50 for 5 x 20 minute individual and £87.50 for 5 x 30 min lessons. 

Contact Miss JR: jessrowe@mpsplymouth.net stating which instrument and group or individual lessons.  

 

Flute, guitar and brass lessons have spaces across Y3-Y6. Please contact Ian Pettit- pettitmusic@hotmail.com 

 

For parents who have signed up already, organising the lessons is a little more complicated this year, so payment requests 
have not yet been issued. They will be sent on Monday 2nd November to give us time to fill the last few spaces and liaise 
with you if some groups are not able to run and discuss alternatives with you. 

 

Thank you for your understanding. 

        

 Anti-Bullying Week 2020 

'The message of Anti-Bullying Week 2020 is all about being ‘United Against Bullying’. Here at Montpelier Primary School, 
we want to help children to understand how important it is that every child feels valued and included in school, able to be 
themselves, without fear of bullying. During the week (16.11.20 - 20.11.20) it would be great if your child could wear odd 
socks for the entire week to promote and share the important message of being ‘United against Bullying’. We cannot wait 
to see the children wearing their odd socks! Thank you for your cooperation!' 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


